
 

 

 

 

Direct Line: (416) 849-6938 
mlaskin@goodmans.ca 

December 11, 2023 

Our File No.: 231613 

Via Email 

City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, ON  L6A 1T1 

Attention:  Vince Musacchio, Deputy City 
Manager, Infrastructure Development 

York Region 
17250 Yonge St. 
Newmarket, ON  L3Y 4W5 
 
Attention:  Erin Mahoney, CAO 

Dear Sirs/Mesdames: 

Re: York Region 2023 Servicing Assignment and Allocation of Servicing Capacity 
Distribution Report, December 5, 2023 (the “Servicing Report”) 

 
We are counsel to 1834371 Ontario Inc., the owner of the lands known municipally in the City of 
Vaughan as 2951-2957 Highway 7. 

It has come to our client’s attention that, despite not being consulted prior to the preparation of the 
Servicing Report, the City may have made a clerical and administrative error in attempting to 
“reconcile” servicing allocation to the Project, which effectively amounts to a withdrawal of such 
capacity. Doing so would be contrary to the City’s policy entitled Allocation of Servicing Capacity 
(Policy No. 08.C.01) (the “Policy”). Further to Section 4.3.3 of the Policy, the Project has long 
paid the development charges (hard component) and has an executed, in effect pre-payment 
agreement with the municipality authorizing the issuance of servicing. We suspect that these facts 
may have been overlooked in preparation of the Servicing Report, based on discussions with Staff. 

The Project is an active Project in the City with millions of dollars in fees, development charges, 
and other costs, while awaiting the City’s approval of certain modifications to the existing 
approval. 

We ask that you correct this clerical error immediately, before the Servicing Report is presented 
to Council.  Please confirm receipt of this letter and confirm that the requested correction will be 
implemented before Council. It not corrected as requested, the matter should be deferred to a future 
Council date in fairness to our client, whose Project would be substantially prejudiced if 
consideration of the Servicing Report proceeds, which prejudice has only been exacerbated by the 
lack of advanced notice. 
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We look forward to your prompt response in this matter before the end of the day. 

Yours truly, 
 
Goodmans LLP 
 
 
 
Max Laskin 
Partner 
ML  
Encl. 
cc: Marco Filice, 1834371 Ontario Inc. (mfilice@libertydevelopment.ca) 

City Clerk (Clerks@vaughan.ca) 

1406-6949-1721 




















